
TO LAKE RESIDENTS AND VISITORS 
 
The Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources (OMNR) has the responsibility to 
monitor the health of fish populations in lakes and rivers throughout the 
Province. This summer, they will collect information on the fish populations 
in this lake. The work will take place during July, August and September.  
The project involves setting nets on the lake bottom at a variety of depths. 
This work usually takes five days to complete. 
 
Nets are 60 metres in length and two meters tall and will be set for 
approximately 18 hours, checked and then moved to another location. Nets 
will be clearly marked with two bright orange or yellow marker buoys which 
mark the ends of the net, bearing the OMNR name and logo. Please avoid 
fishing or anchoring between these. 
 
In addition to information on fish community structure, a variety of biological 
information is collected for game fish species which provides understanding 
into their abundance, growth and survival. This work will also provide a way 
to detect and monitor the presence and spread of aquatic invasive species. 
 
The number of fish that are collected by this netting work represents a very 
small percentage of the total population in the lake. As managers 
responsible for the sustainability of these populations, we are sensitive to 
the number of fish collected, but this is necessary to make knowledgeable 
management decisions and safeguard the long-term sustainability of the 
fishery. 
 
It is very important for your safety and for the integrity of our data that 
the nets are not disturbed.  If these nets cause any inconvenience, or you 
have any questions or concerns about our monitoring programs, please call 
or email: 
                        Steve Vandermeer 

Phone: 705-324-5851 
steve.vandermeer@ontario.ca  

 
To find out more about Ontario’s aquatic resources and the great angling 
opportunities they provide, check out the Fish ON-Line website at 
ontario.ca/fishing.   
  


